
American Disposal Co., Inc. 
PO Box 399 

Puyallup, WA  98371 
 
 

February 7, 2014 
 
 
Mr. Steven V. King 
Executive Director and Secretary 
Attn:  Records Section 
Washington Utilities and  
Transportation Commission 
1300 S Evergreen Park Dr SW 
Olympia WA  98504-7250 
 
RE: Rate Decrease, 7-Day Filing WAC 480-70-262(1), Tariff Number 26, for 
American Disposal Co., Inc. G-87. 
 
Dear Mr. King: 
 
This filing will reduce the recycling service rates in the above named tariff.  
We respectfully request that the Commission approve this filing to become effective 
March 1, 2014.   
 
The rate reduction is the difference of a lower material processing cost per ton offset 
by higher transportation costs to the processing facility. The rate will decrease from 
$7.26 to $7.10 (2.2%) per residential and multi-family 95-gallon cart per month.  The 
multi-family containers will decrease from $4.49 to $4.39 (2.2%) per yard per pickup.  
Recycling stations will decrease by (2.2%) per pickup. We project this will decrease 
revenue for the 95-gallon cart by $32,960; multi-family containers by $1,860; and 
recycling stations by $510 for a 12-month period.  
 
There are 17,169 95-gallon cart customers, 153 multi-family container customers and 5 
recycling station customers affected by this change.  The last general rate increase 
approved by the Commission was effective October 16, 2013. 
 
Attached are revised tariff pages and supporting documentation containing the revised 
rates.  Customers will receive notification of the rate reduction on their first scheduled 
billing. 
  
If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at (360) 832-8749 or 
via email at irmgardw@wcnx.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Irmgard R Wilcox 
Senior Pricing Manager 
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